Waikato DHB Laboratory – update 
Waikato DHB is now able to send out laboratory results to GPs via Healthlink.
Since the cyber security incident (18 May) we have not been able to send test results electronically, and the laboratory has continued to process tests and send reports as hardcopy. 

Approximately 30% of specimens received from GPs during the manual period have now been entered into the laboratory information system, and are ready for electronic transmission to GP systems. 
These results will be uploaded to GP systems over a period of the next five days – we appreciate this will translate into a significant spike in workload and appreciate your assistance in this. 
The most recent test requests (except histology) will be reported first, working back to those collected on the day of the cyber security incident. The Histology reports will not be registered into the laboratory system, or issued to GPs as an electronic report, however, all reports have been sent in hardcopy. 
The DHB laboratory still has a significant backlog of test results that have not been entered into the system. These will be remedied over the next six-eight weeks. Over this time you may receive results for specimens dating back to 18 May. 
Please be assured that for the duration of the outage, the DHB laboratory has issued reports as hardcopy, and has contacted the requestor by phone with critical or clinically significant results, such as cancer diagnoses.
If you have queries regarding outstanding results please contact your local laboratory, or Waikato DHB Laboratory on 07 839 8899 ext 98616.
We are doing our best to maintain a safe quality of service under difficult circumstances. Your ongoing understanding while we recover from the cyber security incident is greatly appreciated, as is an appreciation of the extra demands that this has put on our GP workforce.
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